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	Meeting:
	Healthwatch Barnsley Strategic Advisory Board

	Date:
	18 November 2015

	Location:
	The Core, County Way, Barnsley

	Chair:
	Adrian England

	In attendance:
Carrianne Stones
James Goodwin
Carolyn Ellis

Present:
Adrian England – Chair
Margaret Dennison
Christine Key
Margaret Baker
Tony Alcock
Tony Murray
	Apologies:
Phil Stables

	
	Action by

	Welcome and declarations of interest

AE opened the meeting and thanked everyone for attending. There were no declarations of interest.

Minutes of the previous meeting / Matters arising

Minutes - The board looked over the minutes of the previous meeting and they were agreed as an accurate record of discussions.

Matters Arising - Community Nursing Review – MD reported that there were just five attendees, of which two appeared to be there to raise other issues. 

LHM – CE to update later in the meeting.

Carers ID scheme – information to follow.

A closed discussion took place at this point around the group’s thoughts on the re-tendering process. JG and CS asked to leave at this point.

Healthwatch Champions minutes

JG and CS rejoined the meeting.

The minutes were considered but AE said that he felt it would be useful if we have minutes/feedback from all other meetings that we are represented on. MD said that she felt that overuse of acronyms in external meetings can be confusing, but CS said that this is something the Healthwatch office can help with.

Action: CS to share a glossary of acronyms available to members of the group, produced by the DC of the Adult Safeguarding Board.

 
Outreach with front line staff


CS, CE and TM to give presentations so that organisations are more aware of Healthwatch Barnsley and what we do. There appears to be a lack of communication between managers and front line staff and by offering to talk to organisations, it is hoped that people will have a better understanding of what we do. CS has recently given a presentation to the Customer Advice Team at BMBC. Tony is also due to present to JG’s team within the council, under the Children and Young People’s Directorate.

LHM

CE joined the meeting and updated on the new LHM system that Healthwatch Barnsley has purchased. This will operate in a similar way to Trip Advisor and we have been given an ambitious launch date of 23 December 2015 for the system. CE felt that due to the forthcoming holidays and other ongoing objectives, it would be more realistic to consider that this will launch around the end of January 2016. TM asked who will own the system if VAB doesn’t successfully bid for the Healthwatch contract for 2016/17, but CE replied that the system is web based, so it would just need to be transferred across to the new provider, although it may incur an admin fee. The contract for the system will remain with VAB, as the accountable body for Healthwatch.

CE left the meeting at this point.


Issues update

CS reported that Councillor Gollick from the Dearne had asked us to speak with a group of residents that had concerns about their GP surgeries. We have already referred one of these people to DIAL for advocacy support with their complaint. Other than this formal complaint, concerns included appropriateness of dress of medical staff and lack of access to nursing staff. We are keeping in touch with Councillor Gollick and we have also been advising people with similar concerns that they can approach the Patient Reference Group at their surgery. We have also been highlighting the FFT questionnaire.

TA expressed concerns about the long wait for appointments at Hillbrow Surgery. CS has raised this at the GP Co-Commissioning Group and the Intelligence Sharing Meeting. MD stated that it is relatively easy getting an appointment at Walderslade Surgery in Hoyland if you are prepared to see any GP, but this can lead to a lack of continuity and having to repeat oneself (one’s own GP tends to have a better understanding of the patient’s health issues).

Action: CS to invite Karen Martin to the next meeting to discuss this in more depth.

CS reported that she had recently met with DIAL to discuss signposting cases. We have a good relationship with DIAL and clients referred to them get a good level of customer service. We are now in a position to close many of our open complaints cases.

MD felt that she had experienced a lot negativity from patients regarding the service at the stroke unit at Kendray Hospital, but she said that nobody appears to be willing to put their concerns in writing.

Project Updates

Transgender medications – CS distributed a letter from the CCG to those present. The CCG seem to be keen to pass this issue on to NHS England. Healthwatch Barnsley, along with Sheffield and Rotherham Healthwatch branches are to escalate this issue to Healthwatch England and will submit more information to them. This will also be discussed at the Lead Officers’ meeting in December.

Asylum Seeker and Immigrants Event – CS reported that a statement released from NHS England said that GPs need to deal with patients in this category at the surgery they present to. Furthermore the surgery should not attempt to pass them on to a more “appropriate” surgery. Healthwatch Barnsley is to host an event in March 2016 to work with asylum seekers and immigrants to gather their views on services and to ensure they understand how the NHS system works. We need to ensure the event is well planned and that it meets the needs of this community. More information will follow.

Deaf Engagement Event – CS spoke of an event to allow us to work with the Deaf community again, looking at their views of social care services. Members of the group would like more information on costings for this. It was also felt that in the interests of fairness, as we have already worked with this section of the community previously, we should reserve some of our funds to help other sections of the community. 

Action: CS to obtain more information on how much this would cost and who is contributing financially.

Residential Homes – CS reported that Healthwatch Barnsley volunteers and outreach staff had spent four weeks at Thornhill gathering comments and carrying out a mini enter and view visit. More work with residential homes throughout the borough is to follow.

Mental Health Concordat – A survey has been drafted and three volunteer “experts by experience” will lead on this piece of work. This looks specifically at services when people are in crisis. Analysis and feedback is to follow, once all views have been collated.

CAMHS – Healthwatch Barnsley’s Children and Young People’s Engagement Worker has been visiting New Street Clinic on a weekly basis to gather views on the CAMHS. Generally it is felt that the service is good, but access to it continues to be an issue.

FFT – CS reported that the approach to FFT questionnaires within GP surgeries was felt to be unclear and inconsistent by patients. More training is needed for staff around FFT.

Carers ID Scheme – CS reported that VAB’s Social Prescribing Officer is due to leave VAB soon, but she has shared with Healthwatch Barnsley her contacts in GP surgeries and we will discuss the Carers ID Scheme with them. More information will follow.

Income generation – AE led a discussion on income generation. We want to be thought of as a sound business partner and not a cheap/free alternative. Due to our limited budget, we will aim to charge for pieces of work that are outside of our core remit.

Date and time of next meeting – 13 January 2016 at 3.30pm at The Core.

Future Strategic Advisory Board meeting dates booked so far for 2016 at The Core:

2 February, 10.30am
3 March, 12.30am
6 April, 10.30am
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